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May 2025 Prayer Letter

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Services at Hope Baptist Church have been going well. We had a surprise Easter Sunday with friends Amos and Maria
joining us! Some may recall that Maria was baptized back in October of last year, and I was privileged to officiate their
wedding in November. Shortly afterward, they moved to Germany for school. However, due to new policies in
Germany, they had to unexpectedly return to China. We had heard that they were coming back, but they chose not to tell
us they would be coming to church on Easter to surprise us all. It was great getting to see them again and to hear that
Maria is now expecting! Please pray for Amos and Maria as they re-adjust to life in China and prepare to be a family of
three!

Please continue to pray for Christopher and Abby. Christopher continues to grow in the Lord, his understanding of
Scripture, and his understanding of who he now is in Christ. A few weeks ago, Christopher texted me to inform me that
he was considering coming to church less often going forward. There had been a misunderstanding at church, and he
was deeply embarrassed at how he handled the situation. Praise the Lord, over the course of the last couple of weeks
Christopher has come to understand through the truth of God’s Word that Christ has taken care of not only our sin but
our shame as well. He is still regularly attending church. The Lord be praised! Abby, though still yet to make a
profession of faith, is asking wonderful questions particularly at our Thursday evening Bible study. Please continue to
pray for her salvation!

I would like to ask for prayer for two upcoming developments in ministry. By the time you receive this update, we Lord
willing will be hosting missionary intern Connor from the United States here with us in Suzhou. I have recently

Easter Lunch 2025 secured an apartment for him as he plans to intern in the ministry here for just over three months for the duration of his
at Hope Baptist Church summer break. Please pray for Connor and ask the Lord to bless his internship for His glory.

The other development is that we will be hosting a team of five from the U.S. for ten days for the Goforth China Tour.
Please pray that the Lord would work in the hearts of the four young people who are considering missions ministry in
China in the future. Connor was on this trip last year, and we pray that perhaps some on the trip this year would become
missionary interns in China in the future. The harvest here in China truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few! Join us
in praying the Lord of the harvest to send form more labourers into His harvest here in China!

Friends, thank you all for your faithful prayers for us and the ministry here in Suzhou, China! We wouldn’t be able to
serve here without your continued partnership and prayer support. Christ is worthy!

Scan to subscribe to
“China’s Multitudes”, Praises & Prayer Requests Visit China June 2025: Goforth China Tour!
our team newsletter.'

e Praise - Easter Service went well!

Praise - Amos and Maria are expecting!

Pray for English outreaches and other opportunities to
minister the gospel in Suzhou.

Pray that the Lord would bless Hope Baptist Church. UL
Pray for the salvation of Abby, Jimmy, Tim, Thomas, i
and Mr. Jiang. w
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Pray for the 2025 Goforth China Tour. See what the Lord is doing in China!
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Pray for Laborers! Reaching China for Christ, seeing firsthand the need in this great country!
Austin Till
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